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ADOPTION OF THE TRIPARTITE TRANSPORT AND TRANSIT FACILITATION PROGRAMME (TTTFP) DRIVING LICENCE FORMAT 

LUSAKA, 15th August, 2024. The Government through Road Transport and Safety Agency (RTSA), has adopted the Tripartite Transport and Transit Facilitation Programme (TTTFP) driving licence format. 
The new standardised driving licence is designed to harmonise driving licences within Common Market for Eastern and Southern Africa (COMESA), the Southern African Development Community (SADC), and the East African Community (EAC). This initiative aligns with the Agency’s commitment to enhancing regional integration and ensuring smoother movement for drivers and transport operators across borders.
The integration is in line with Statutory Instrument No. 50 of 2020 which was issued by the Ministry of Transport and Logistics, which officially adopts and integrates the new driving licence classes with the TTTFP. 
The current driver’s license holders will not be required to undergo retesting as part of this migration process will automatically be updated to the TTTFP standard upon renewal. 
The TTTFP is part of the Tripartite Free Trade Area (TFTA) which includes the Common Market for Eastern and Southern Africa (COMESA), the Southern African Development Community (SADC), and the East African Community (EAC).
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